
N E W P O R T        R A M B L E R 

                   
                                Church Aston and Aston Hill 
 

Duration      Allow 1  hour  30 minutes 

Shoes          Trainers, if very wet weather recommend walking boots 

Distance      Approximately 2.5 miles 

Terrain        Mostly level, unsuitable for wheelchairs and prams, because of 2 stiles 

 

                                                   ----------------- 
 

Starting in the centre of Newport at the Guild Hall on the High Street. 
Cross the High Street at the Pelican Crossing and proceed southwards along Station 
Road, passing the Railway Tavern on your left. 
 

Keep to Station Road, passing Astons Garage and car showroom. Head towards the 40 
mph speed signs, and on your right is the gateway to the Hutchison Way in the form of a 
kissing gate. Go through the gate and follow the path to the marker post. 

 

At the marker post proceed straight on, keeping the field to your left and the trees to 
your right. Keep an eye out for buzzards. The path shortly has a junction that leads into  
the estate, stay on the original course, with hedgerow looming on your left, followed by   
the path turning left. 
 

You will observe three houses and a bungalow over the field in front of you, by keeping 
to your path it will lead to a gap between the third house and the bungalow.  Proceed  
up to The Dale, and turn right. This is Church Aston. 
 

In the distance the road sweeps to the right over the old railway line, follow the road 
over it, using the footbridge was added many years later! 

 

Follow the road, passing St. Andrews Church on your right. The road continues round to 
the left and then right, passing a barn conversion on your left. Follow the road down to 
the 40 mph speed sign, this is Wellington Road. 
 

Cross Wellington Road, and enter Moorfield Lane almost in front of you. Immediately, 
you will see to your left 'Private Road' sign, and 'Longford Bottoms'- take this bridal path, 
heading towards the woods ahead of you. 
 

At the woods, which are on your left; there is a pedestrian crossroads. Turn left, and 
keep the woods to your right. You are now climbing Aston Hill. As you reach the oak tree 
at the summit of Aston Hill. Pause and enjoy views over to Lilleshall Hill and the Wrekin. 

 

From the oak tree, take the path veering to your right and going down towards the stone 
wall. The path skirts the woods, and again you will be keeping the woods to your right. 
You will meet the lane that you had walked up from Wellington Road. 
 

At the lane turn right, and ascend the small incline, keeping the woods to your right. You 
will very quickly be at the Pedestrian crossroads again. Turn left, and walks over the 
field by way of the path, heading for the stile. Cross the stile and keep the hedgerow to 
your left. Some excellent views of Newport ahead of you! 
 



At the end of the path is another stile, climb over the stile, and turn right into Moorfield 
Lane, and head to Wellington Road. 
 

When you reach Wellington Road veer left, and walk towards Newport, passing the 30 
mph speed signs. Keep going until you come to 'Safe School Zone' signs, and a 'Newport 
In Bloom' sign. 
 

To your left just after the 'Newport in Bloom' sign is a kissing gate, go through it, and 
follow the path at the side of the field. You will reach another kissing gate, leading to a 
path alongside a brook. Take this path all the way to the children's play area. 

At the play area, keep the swings to your right, and take the path leading into Leigh 
Road. 

 

At the top of Leigh Road turn right and cross Boughey Road, turning into Stretton 
Avenue, follow the road through and take the path at the end of the cul-de-sac, passing 
the grassed area. 
 

On reaching Hawkstone Avenue turn left, and follow the road to the end of the cul-de-
sac. With the bungalows ahead of you, veer left and take the gap in the fencing. Turn 
immediate right, and follow the road towards the housing developments, follow the 
pathway past the houses; and ahead of you is Newport High Street, and we are back at 
the Guild Hall. 
     
 

 

Hope you have enjoyed the walk; look out for further local walks. 

Chris Leigh 

Bob Grace 


